ESSEX STRAGGLERS ORIENTEERING SOCIETY

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting 

Friday 3rd October 2008

Somakam, Roman Hill, Colchester

Present: Martin Sellens, Hilary Sellens, David Skinner, Clive Tant, Julie Laver, Kevin Machin, Stephen Cartwright, Geraldine Russell, John Russell, Nancy Powell-Davies, David Birkett, Jenny Collyer, John Collyer, Jack Isbester, Lyn West, Derek Keeble, Julia Robertson.

1 Apologies for absence

There were apologies from Andrew Cordle and Colin West.

2 Approval of previous minutes

The minutes of the 2007 AGM were agreed.




3
Matters arising


There were no matters arising.

4
Chairman’s Report
 


The chairman, Martin Sellens, read his report which was accepted by the meeting.

In particular, Martin drew attention to the following points:-
4.1
Compared to previous years the club is now offering several more events.  13 during 2007/08 and 12 planned for the current year.

4.2
Yet again Barnardiston was dominant in the East Anglian Schools Championships.

4.3
Various officers were thanked for their efforts during the year.  

4.4
Martin noted the success of the Awards for All application which will provide £5845 to club funds to take forward the development of several permanent courses and particular thanks were expressed to John Collyer and Hilary Sellens for the work they did with the application.
4.5
Despite the efforts in the CompassSport Trophy Final, the club missed out on success again but has another opportunity in the final this year at Sutton Park.

5
Treasurer’s report


The Treasurer, Hilary Sellens, circulated copies of the accounts. 
 Hilary reported a profit of £955 compared to £206 in the previous year.  Funds will be transferred from the current account to a deposit account.

Lyn West advised that, as last year, she had many junior T shirts in stock 

It was only the summer series events which made a small loss; all other events made profit.


There was discussion about the necessity to provide a donation to National Trust at Hatfield.  This will be considered further by the committee.

The meeting expressed thanks to Hilary for her work and to John Russell for acting as Honorary Examiner.

6 Subscriptions

The meeting discussed subscription rates for the coming year and agreed not to make any change and to ratify the decision made at the committee meeting in September
It was suggested that the committee review subscriptions during the course of the year.
7
Election of Chairman

Clive assumed the chair for a short while.  Martin was thanked for his work as chairman and without any alternative proposal for chairman, Martin was re-elected as proposed by the committee and accepted unanimously by the meeting.
9 Election of Other Officers
Hilary Sellens, Clive Tant and Lyn West resigned their positions of Treasurer, Secretary and Publicity Officer respectively.

Jack Isbester was nominated as Vice Chairman by Martin Sellens, seconded by Geraldine Russell and appointed unopposed.

Derek Keeble was nominated as Secretary by Martin Sellens, seconded by Jack Isbester and appointed unopposed.

The positions of Publicity Officer and Junior Club Captain were not filled The meeting authorised the committee to appoint a Junior Club Captain and Publicity Officer - as required.

All other officers were unanimously re-appointed to their current positions. 

	Chairman
	Martin Sellens

	Vice Chairman
	Jack Isbester

	Secretary
	Derek Keeble

	Treasurer
	Nancy Powell Davies

	Club Captain
	Jenny Collyer

	Newsletter Editors
	Geraldine Russell and Andrew Cordle

	Schools Liaison and ESSOL
	Julie Laver

	Fixtures Secretary
	David Skinner

	Permanent Course Officer
	John Collyer

	Publicity
	Vacant

	East Anglian Rep
	David Birkett

	Equipment officer
	Hilary Sellens

	Membership Secretary
	Geraldine Russell

	Map Officer
	Kevin Machin

	Web Master
	Andrew Cordle

	Head Coach
	Stephen Cartwright

	Junior Club Captain
	Vacant

	Honorary Examiner
	John Russell


The Chairman paid special thanks to Julia Robertson for her work over several years in looking after the club equipment.
10
Any Other Business
10.1 The Awards for All award was acknowledged and a letter of thanks will be written to Helen Etherington who acted as an independent referee.
10.2 A first aid course programmed for 10/11 January 2009 will be subsidised by the Club at an amount to be determined by the committee. Julie Laver was authorised to commit up to £200 to secure the booking of the course with the expectation that at least 3 people will be attending.

10.4
It was recommended by Steve Cartwright that members might be actively encouraged to participate in the activities of the Development Committee without being members of the Development Committee.  This will be discussed at the next Development Committee meeting.
11
Presentation

The Mike Powell-Davies Shield  for Senior Club Member of the year was presented to Derek Keeble

The Mark Johnson Trophy for Junior Club Member of the Year was awarded to James Lyne last year but only received by him this last Easter>  The Committee will consider suitable candidates for the award and the timing of the award.
The meeting was concluded and followed by a buffet.
